HIAWATHA PLANNING AND ZONING COMMISSION 
REGULAR MEETING
April 28, 2014
The Hiawatha Planning and Zoning Commission met in a regular meeting on April 28, 2014. Chairman, Dale Schroth called the meeting to order at 5:30 P.M. Members present: Gilbert Lawrence, Keith Sams, Mark Ross, Tom Wille, Darryl Cheney and Tyler Nugent. Members Absent: None Staff present: City Administrator, Kim Downs, Building Official, Patrick Parsley, Assistant Building Official, Jim Fisher and Engineering Coordinator, John Bender. Guests in Attendance: Doug Brain- Brain Engineering, Brian Fanton, Randy & Shari Boyle- Moving props, Darlene Wichman and Bill Bennett.
Commission Member Keith Sams moved to approve the agenda, second by Mark Ross. Motion carried. 

Commission Member Mark Ross moved to approve the March 31, 2013 meeting minutes, second by Gilbert Lawrence. Motion carried. 
Consider Resolution for approval of the Site Plan submitted by Brian Fanton located on N. Center Point Rd., Hiawatha, IA.
Chairman, Dale Schroth asked if there was anyone in the audience with any comments. 
Doug Brain stated that he was there just to answer any questions the Board may have.

Mark Ross asked if there would be more businesses going in the adjoining lot(s). Doug explained that there are currently private homes on two of the lots.
There were no further comments from the Board.
Commission Member, Keith Sams moved to approve of the Site Plan submitted by Brian Fanton located on N. Center Point Rd., Hiawatha, IA., Hiawatha, IA. Second by Tom Wille.
Roll call vote: 
AYES: DALE SCHROTH, GILBERT LAWRENCE, KEITH SAMS, DARRYL CHENEY, MARK ROSS, TOM WILLE AND TYLER NUGENT.

NAYS: NONE
ABSENT: NONE
Motion Carried
Resolution #14-007 Approved

Consider Resolution for approval of the Site Plan submitted by City of Hiawatha for Well #10 located at 2910 Fitzroy Rd., Hiawatha, IA.
Chairman, Dale Schroth asked if there were any questions or comments.

Keith Sams asked if there were a time frame for the street improvements. John Bender stated that there were not. The improvements would be made with the development of the street. Keith then asked if the Council already voted on this improvement issue. John Bender stated that Council did approve already.
There were no comments from the Board.

Commission Member, Keith Sams moved to approve of the Site Plan submitted by City of Hiawatha for Well #10 located at 2910 Fitzroy Rd., Hiawatha, IA., Second by Gilbert Lawrence.
Roll call vote: 
AYES: DALE SCHROTH, GILBERT LAWRENCE, KEITH SAMS, DARRYL CHENEY, MARK ROSS, TOM WILLE AND TYLER NUGENT.

NAYS: NONE
ABSENT: NONE
Motion Carried
Resolution #14-008 Approved

Public Hearing- to consider Resolution for recommendation to City Council for the rezoning submitted by Moving Props for the area located at 315 Robins Rd., Hiawatha, IA.
Open Hearing: 5:36

Chairman, Dale Schroth asked if there were anyone in favor of the rezoning. Randy Boyle took the podium. He stated that he was there to answer any questions the Board may have.

Keith Sams asked Randy Boyle if the use complied with C-3. Randy stated that it did not. 

Darryl Cheney asked Randy Boyle why he didn’t just take the proposed business across the street where the use would be a better fit. Randy stated that he didn’t want to have limits or lesson the property value. 

There were no further comments from the Board.

Chairman, Dale Schroth asked if there were anyone against the rezoning. There were none.

Closed Hearing: 5:39
Chairman, Dale Schroth asked since the property would be changing hands, would it be a C-3. John Bender stated that it would not and would remain a C-2. 
John Bender then shows the Board the property using Google Maps. He explains and illustrates that the surrounding properties are residential. He went on to say that a C-3 would open up too many adverse possibilities in a residential area.
Dale Schroth explained that there have been past issues with situations such as this and a C-3 in this area is would not be appropriate.

Mark Ross then asked if would stay a C-2. Dale Schroth stated that it would.

Keith Sams then asked if there was a conditional use attached to the property. John Bender stated that there was not.

Randy Boyle stated that he was applying because the City stated that he could not get a Legal Non-Conforming for the property.

Keith Sams stated that the Board has been trying to clean up certain areas and that he believed a C-3 would not fit with our plan.

Darryl Cheney asked the Board if they knew what was going on with the property behind the unit in question. He stated that he has seen a lot of RV’s and vehicles parked there and wonders if it is zoned for that. He stated that he thought it may be setting precedence in the area. He went on to say that it seemed out of place. 

He then stated that he didn’t think Randy’s business would pose too much of a problem, but C-3 would open up too many possibilities that would not fit in residential.

John Bender stated that he thought he located the area Darryl was questioning on Google Maps and showed it on the screen. Dale Schroth answered by saying that the building in question is the American Legion property. He stated that American RV rents the space from them and runs his business there. He went on to say that once that property changes hands, it will fall under the CPR-2 Zoning and that business will no longer be there. 

Darryl Cheney asked if there was a suggested alternative to the C-3 request. Dale Schroth stated that the residential area makes it difficult to do anything other than a buffering type of zoning. 
There were no further comments from the Board.

Commission Member, Keith Sams moved to recommend to City Council approval of the rezoning submitted by Moving Props for the area located at 315 Robins Rd., Hiawatha, IA. Second by Tom Wille.
Roll call vote: 
AYES: NONE
NAYS: DALE SCHROTH, GILBERT LAWRENCE, KEITH SAMS, DARRYL CHENEY, MARK ROSS, TOM WILLE AND TYLER NUGENT.
ABSENT: NONE
Motion For Approval: Failed
Resolution #14-009 Denied
Consider Resolution for recommendation to City Council to approve the Preliminary Plat submitted by R&S Properties for the area located North of Industrial Ave. and West of Hawkeye Dr., Hiawatha, Iowa.
Chairman, Dale Schroth asked if there were any questions or comments.

Keith Sams asked about a new policy about water mains running in a circle. He stated that it would make it difficult and expensive to run water line and stay in the easement. He asked if this is something that other Metro areas are doing. John Bender stated that this is final design with the plan of improvements come in. He stated that Carl Ransford is requesting that the water line with elbows circle the cul-de-sac and continue around and he has a details for that. He went on to say that they have had problems with the water mains under the cul-de-sacs and basically the services that connect to them. Keith stated that he understands the logic, but was wonder if this plan was being adopted by Cedar Rapids and Marion. John Bender stated that is in Marion and went on to say that he is unfamiliar with Cedar Rapids water department. John went on to say that the preliminary is to show where the lines will be laid out.
There were no further comments from the Board.

Commission Member, Darryl Cheney moved to recommend City Council to approve the Preliminary Plat submitted by R&S Properties for the area located North of Industrial Ave. and West of Hawkeye Dr., Hiawatha, Iowa. Second by Gilbert Lawrence.
Roll call vote: 
AYES: DALE SCHROTH, GILBERT LAWRENCE, KEITH SAMS, DARRYL CHENEY, MARK ROSS, TOM WILLE AND TYLER NUGENT.

NAYS: NONE
ABSENT: NONE
Motion Carried
Resolution #14-010 Approved

Commission Member, Darryl Cheney moved to adjourn the meeting at 5:55 p.m., second by Gilbert Lawrence.
 Motion carried. 
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Jennifer Goerg, Community Development Clerk
